MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

December 1, 2008

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on December 1, 2008 in the library’s research area.

Members present:





    Absent:  

	Don Adams
	Domenica Mc Donald
	Richard Cavalier

	Anne Bourner
	Helen Menke
	

	Mary Ann Clendenin
	Darlene Prest
	

	Steve Gerlach
	Janice Taylor
	

	
	Cristy Stupega, Librarian     
	


The minutes of the November 3, 2008 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Darlene Prest to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence:

A letter from the 3-50’s Garden Club was read by Mary Ann Clendenin.  The letter consisted of a bill for their services and a statement that they did not feel that they could continue to do the outside maintenance next year.  Darlene stated that Konnie Pirtle said that he would be willing to do the outside work for the same amount of money as the garden club was receiving which was $75 per month.  It was moved by Mary Ann Clendenin and seconded by Janice Taylor to ask Konnie to do the work next year.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report from Helen Menke:

After the Treasurer’s Report was reviewed, it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept the report.  Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Janice Taylor to pay all bills and all outstanding bills.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupega

1.  Gate’s Foundation Grant information was reviewed.  A motion was made by Don Adams and seconded by Helen Menke to go ahead and apply for the Gate’s Foundation Grant.  Motion carried unanimously.
2. Mini-construction Grant/Water Issue Update:  The city is still committed to this project and hope to get it done sooner than later.

Discussion of possible solutions followed.  It was decided to talk to Habitat for Humanity asking about the possibility of them wanting to do the dismantling and re-assembling of the shelves as a money maker.

3.  Meeting with the City of Sparta Officials – Domenica reported that the meeting went very well.  The main idea out of the meeting was that we needed to try to keep our employee hours under 8000 total hours.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Anne Bourner to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business – None

New Business

At 8:30 p.m., a motion was made by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to go into Executive Session.
At 8:55 p.m., a motion was made by Anne Bourner and seconded by Janice Taylor to return to regular session.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Janice Taylor and seconded by Darlene Prest to purchase laminated wood flooring for the meeting room and carpet tile for the rest of the library from Wilson’s Home Furnishings, unless funds available causes us to eliminate a room, in which case, the genealogy room would not be changed.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board

